Daubeney Express

Welcome to the first edition of the Daubeney Express. This is the first newsletter created by the Journalist Committee and is filled with all sorts of exciting news and information! The Daub-



eney Express contains articles from School Council Committees, Student Leaders and exciting interviews. If you have any ideas for the newsletter please talk to your class school councilors, drop your comments in the idea box or in the comments below. Read and enjoy!





Lauriston School

Blossom Federation

Day in the life of.... Mr. Logan!

What do you do throughout the day?

I start at 8 am, I meet with senior leadership team and talk, and at 8:45 I welcome students at the gate. My diary will dictate what will happen such as, a whole school learning walk, meetings with parents, teachers, Hackney Education or other professionals. Sometimes I have to attend meetings with governors, progress meetings with



teachers and many other types of meetings including meetings with Mr. Warren on a regular basis. For my wellbeing, I try to go home for lunch and return for an afternoon that is very similar to my morning. At 3:45, I will be at the gate to say goodbye to the majority of the students. I will than either have meetings with leaders, teachers, and check emails, write letters reports etc. than make my way home and leave the building at 6pm

What's one of your favorite things about being a head teacher?

Working with children they always make me smile because they are funny, caring, happy to learn and so very forgiving.

What made you want to be a teacher?

I became a teacher so I could help young people

to develop a love for learning and make the world a better place starting with our community.

Do you have any hobbies you enjoy doing?

I enjoy playing guitar even though I do not play enough. I like running, I also like cycling and reading.

What did you want to be when you were a child?

When I was in primary school like many other boys I wanted to be a football player.

Articles from our committees

We are the charity committee

We have decided this year to raise money for a whole school event to take place at the end of this academic year. Due to Covid we have been restricted in what we are able to do. We are planning to hold non-school uniform days, movie nights, a Daubeney bake-off, art projects and various sponsored events to raise money. Next half term we are organising another non-uniform day......look out for the poster!



We are the Junior Road Safety Officers.

We are currently writing a letter to the Hackney Council regarding the installation of cameras on the roads around Daubeney during the hours of School Streets. We are also planning a video to help the younger children to understand how to cross the road.



We are the Admin Committee. We are in charge of organising surveys, sending out letters and gathering pupil opinions that can help improve the school. Currently we working on ensuring classes have an "idea box" so they can forward their concerns and ideas. Additionally we are working on creating a mini garden in the KS2 playground with other school councilors. We have completed lunch surveys, which some of you may remember taking part in. Look out for the follow up survey coming shortly. The majority of the communication is done by the Admin Committee. We write letters to many people in and out of Daubeney. We have also arranged meetings with Mr. Logan and Mr. warren to discuss concerns and ideas for our school





Articles About us!

I'm Rosa and I'm a playground friend.

I enjoy being a playground friend because I like to help children play and learn together.

Being a playground friend means I have to care, play and help the KS1 children in the playground. It also means you are responsible for caring and playing for other children

Hi, my name is Edie

I'm in the ECO team! I adore being in the ECO team because it's pleasurable learning about how to reuse objects. In the ECO team we help the school about reusing objects, we also share our ideas and merge our ideas together.

Hi my name is Nafiza I am 9 years old,

I am in the junior literacy team and I make sure your book corner is clean and, I also make sure you are reading correctly and writing in your reading record.

Pride of Daubeney

We are a brand new team at Daubeney who are working on a project called "Spread Love and Kindness". Our goal is to spread love and kindness across Daubeney; bring awareness to LGBTQ+ youths; and make sure everyone understands the importance of being inclusive. We will be spreading our message through:

Leading assemblies

Reading stories



Upcoming events and news!



February:

Dress to Express (11/2/22)

Mental Health Week (7/2/22 to 11/2/22)

Half Term (14/2/22 to 18/2/22)

6K into University (21/2/22 to 25/2/22)

6K Trip to the Dialogue Hub(23/2/22)

School Council are working on creating a mini garden in the KS2 playground and will be calling on you for support.

Look out for more information in our next edition!

Daubeney School Council

Together Everyone Achieves More